Cypress Ranch FFA Booster Club

Meeting Minutes from March 5, 2013

Call to Order:

Helen Redmon called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and asked all present to review and approve minutes from last parent meeting. Mike Nasso motioned for minutes to be approved and Jennifer Dove second.

Treasurer Report – PJ Arendt-Ford:

· Currently there are 59 paid members in BC. 

· $100 check is on the way for reimbursement for 2012 banquet.

· ACH Square, Inc. is what we use w/I phone to make charges.

Vice President – Tim Lyons:

· Reported scholarship committee met and reviewed scholarship application and process, made improvements of interview questions and application. Gives students a chance to prepare to meet with panel of committee members.

· Scholarship panel will be 3 Booster Club members, 1 Executive Board Member and 2 Faculty members. PJ interjected perhaps freshman, sophomore and junior parents to sit in on interview process.

· IMPORTANT APPLICATION DATES: 

· Friday 3/8/13 - Applications to be sent out.

· April 23rd Submission due date. Application must be TYPED.
· May 6-7th interviews.

· May 11 scholarships will be awarded and presented at banquet.
· Essay from applicants to express “Why they feel they should be chosen” instead of expressing what makes them “better” than other applicants. 

· Currently there is $3,000 to be given in scholarships for this year’s Seniors ($500/scholarship). $8,000 currently in the whole fund – details/explanation to come for the BC.

· Note: scholarship does NOT have to go towards AG/Science degree.

· Vic Kaiser asked if volunteer hours must be parent or can they be “family” or student volunteer hours. Much discussion was made and decided to add this topic to agenda for next parent meeting. 

· Spirit of scholarship is to help students

LSA – Leah Jordan:

· No new business to report as next LSA meeting is scheduled for April 4th. Leah stated she is willing to take and concerns/question to next meeting with her.

President – Helen Redmon
· Nomination ballot will be e-mailed to all BC members and an official ballot will be passed out at next parent meeting.

· PJ will be available to help consult new treasurer.

· Will revisit by-laws for next year and rewrite.

Adjournment:

Motion was made by Tim Lyons, seconded by Mike Nasso and all in favor to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 pm.
